From: Jennifer Atkinson <

Sent: Monday, January 29, 2024 7:46 AM

To: Ostrander, Brian < ostranderb@northumberland.ca>

Subject: Proposed shelter at 310 Division St.

You don't often get email from . Learn why this is important

**CAUTION:** External E-Mail

## Hello Mr Ostrander;

I am writing to you because my husband and I are very concerned about the proposed low barrier shelter that is proposed for 310 Division St, Cobourg.

It seems that the county is hastily proceeding with the project without the input of concerned citizens, tax-payers!

Please recommend that an agreement between Transition House, the town and the county be developed in order to protect everyone's interests.

The agreement proposed by Dr Hillary Allen and Mr Jeff Crowley is reasonable and could ensure that such a large shelter on one of our main roads is at least somewhat integrated into the community. Thank you for your attention to this critical matter.

Sincerely,

Jennifer Atkinson